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*NEXT WEEK IS OUR FINAL NEWSLETTER FOR 2021* 

PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

COVID Infections are on the increase in Gauteng. We 
therefore appeal to parents to keep our social distancing 
especially at the gates at dismissal times. Parents are also 
asked not to send children to school when their child is sick.  
 

Many children are arriving without completed questionnaires 
and masks. Please ensure that your child has a mask before 
leaving the car. The school cannot provide masks every day.  
 

LEARNER ATTENDANCE 

All learners are expected to attend school until Thursday 2 
December. 
 

On Friday 3 December ONLY Grade 3 learners are expected to 
attend and will be dismissed at 12:30. 
 

On Monday 6 December – all learners are expected at school 
for our assembly. Dismissal will be at 12:30. Please collect from 
your usual grade collection gate.  
 

On Tuesday 7 December – Grade R’s will have their assembly 
and Fun Day. Learners will be dismissed at 12:30. 
 

On Wednesday 8 December – Grade 2’s will have their 
assembly and Fun Day. Learners will be dismissed at 12:30. 
 

On Thursday 9 December – Grade 1’s will have their assembly 
and Fun Day. Learners will be dismissed at 12:30. 
 

The school will be open until the official closing date of 15 
December 2021. 
 

Dismissal times for all learners is 12:30 from Friday 3 December 
until 14 December 2021. On 15 December 2021 school will 
close at 11:00. 
 

Aftercare will be available for parents/guardians needing this 
service until Tuesday 14 December 2021.  
Parents are requested to make arrangements with their 
transport to collect children on time during the following 
weeks.  
 

Unfortunately due to the climbing COVID-19 numbers parents 
will not be able to attend the assemblies as originally planned. 
We apologies for this change in plan. Assemblies will be 
recorded and shared with each grade.  
 

GRADE 3 FUN DAY & ASSEMBLY 

The Grade 3 assembly and fun day was brought forward to 
this Friday 3 December 2021.  
 

Gr R, 1 & 2 - FUN DAYS IN DECEMBER  
 

We look forward to our Final Assembly and Fun Days from 7 – 
9 December. On these days’ learners will need to be 
collected at 12:30 from the Selkirk Gate.  Aftercare will be 
available for those who need it at a charge of R60. Please 
notify your class teacher should you require aftercare. Booking 
is essential.  
 

The Fun Days are scheduled as follows: 
On Tuesday, 7 December ONLY Grade R learners. 
On Wednesday, 8 December ONLY Grade 2 learners.  
On Thursday, 9 December ONLY Grade 1 learners. 
 

PHOTO ENVELOPES - CLOSED  

Photos are due to be delivered this Friday. They will be 
distributed to classes as soon as we have them.  
 

SWOP SHOP 

We will be having our last Swop Shop for the year this week 
THURSDAY, 2 December 2021 at 13:00. By the Selkirk gate. 
Please come and get your 2022 uniform. All items are sold on a 
cash basis only.  
 

2022 STATIONERY PACKS 

Please note that stationery orders have now closed. Thank you 
to everyone who has purchased.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

PS STAFF CHRISTMAS HAMPERS 

Thank you kindly for your generous contributions toward the PS 
Staff hampers. We will be sorting and handing over the goods 
to the PS Staff during Monday’s Assembly.  
Friday will be the last day should you wish to contribute 
towards the staff hampers.  
The PTA have made the below suggestions for each Grade.  

Grade Food Items 

Grade R Cereal, tinned beans, soap, juice, biscuits & 
tinned fruit 

Grade 1 Toothpaste, tea bags, rice, jam, long life milk 
& jelly 

Grade 2 Coffee, pasta(macaroni/spaghetti, flour, 
sweets, mealie meal &tinned tuna/beef 

Grade 3 Mayonnaise, sugar, toilet paper, cooking oil, 
spices & peanut butter 

 
 

SCHOOL FEES 

We wish to thank all parents who have settled their fees for 
2021. Your commitment is what helps the school to function.  
 

If your account is in arrears and you have not contacted the 
office, please do so urgently. All accounts that are in arrears 
and there has been no response to communication from the 
school will be considered for hand over to debt collectors.  
 

Thank you to parents who have paid their 2022 school fees 
already. We appreciate your commitment.  
 

If you have any further questions, please feel free to contact 
the office on 011 646 5542 or email 
finance@parkviewjunior.co.za. 
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TERM 4 REPORTS 

The reports will be ratified by the GDE on 6 December 2021. 
Reports will be issued at the grade assemblies. Grade 3 learners 
will be contacted as to when their reports will be ready for 
collection next week.   
 
Reports generated on the SASAMS system reflects the 
achievement of the child on the 7 point rating scale. This is 
accompanied by the teachers comments. Please note, Term 4 
results are a cumulative average of the year. This is also 
accompanied by the teachers comments.  
 

FEEDING OF OUR ANIMALS   

Thank you to everyone who offered to assist with the feeding of 
our animals, the staff appreciate your help over this period. 
 

TUCKSHOP 

Due to the Grade 3 Assembly moving to this coming Friday, 3 
December, we have moved our final Tuck Shop for the year to 
Thursday for this week only. This will be the last week of Tuck 
Shop for the year. Coupons can be purchased via EFT or cash 
this week only. You will need to purchase coupons by tomorrow 
afternoon 12:30.  
Thank you to Barbara and Alex Muller for running the tuck shop 
this year! The kids have loved having Tuck Shop return.  
Any coupons that have already been purchased can be used for 
tuck shop next year.  
 

FOOTLOOSE  

Thank you very much for the few pairs of shoes that were 
donated for the Footloose charity.  
 

SIGNS OF POSITIVITY  

Thank you kindly to Reg for the photo shoot of those learners 
whose parents consented to them taking photos with the signs 
in the background. Your efforts of planting positive thoughts is 
highly appreciated. 

 
 

 

CHARITY COLLECTION - BOOYSENS 

We are collecting any stationery that you do not need any 
longer until 3 December. We will be donating all this stationery 
to a pre-school in the Booysens area who are very much in 
need. All donations are welcome.  

 
WEEKLY REMINDERS 

Dates to remember: 
1 December – Grade 3 Picnic at PVJ 
2 December – Swop Shop @13:00 at Kildare Gate 
3 December – Grade 3 – Assembly & Fun Day 
6 December – Normal School Day for All Grades 
7 December – Grade R – Assembly & Fun Day 
8 December – Grade 2 – Assembly & Fun Day  
9 December – Grade 1 – Assembly & Fun Day  
15 December – School Closes 
                         

ARRIVAL AND DEPARTURE  

* Please remember that Selkirk Road is a one-way during drop-
off and pick-up.  
* You may not leave your vehicle at all in the drop-off zone.  
*The school gate will open from 7:15am and close by 7:50am. 
 * COVID-19 questionnaire needs to be completed before 
coming to school.   
 

DISMISSAL  

  Collection times are as follows: 
 

END OF DAY TIMES FOR COLLECTION: 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

DECEMBER 
1st – Naeellah Dangor 
         Joseph Ohlson De Fine 
         Raniya Thomas 
2nd – Harvey Robbs 
          Lily Robbs 
4th – Mothasi Khosa 
5th – Ismaeel Bulbulia 
         Jude Havercroft 
         Muhammed Imraan Khan  
       
We hope you have a special day! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grade R 
Selkirk Road 

Monday - Thursday – 13:20  
Friday – NO SCHOOL 

Grade 1 
Kildare Road 

Monday - Thursday – 13:20  
Friday – NO SCHOOL 

Grade 2 
Selkirk Road 

Monday - Thursday – 13:30   
Friday – NO SCHOOL 

          Grade 3 
      Kildare Road 

Monday – Thursday – 13:30 
Friday – 12:30 
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Lush Nosh 
 

Passionate about good food and quality 
service, Lush Nosh offers over 100 

delicious, authentic, freshly frozen, ready-
made meals for an easy and delicious 

‘heat and eat’ meal at home. 
 

Personally delivered to your door – at NO 
extra cost! 

 

It’s ‘Silly Season’ already!  Time to plan 
festive celebrations and ... delicious FOOD! 
No shopping required and no long holiday 

queues. 
 

Conveniently packaged meals that you 
can even take on holiday with you! 

 

To see our menu and to order online, 
please visit our website -

www.lushnosh.com 
 

Or contact Howard Becker *082 601 1980 
* lushnosh@gmail.com 

 

mailto:admin@parkviewjunior.co.za
mailto:finance@parkviewjunior.co.za

